TOWN ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

August 20, 2008
· The Selectmen received a worksheet relative to the Unison proposal.

· The Board of Selectmen received two more letters regarding dogs at Town Hall.
· The Town Administrator received an update on an agenda item from the last Selectmen’s meeting that the garage on Main Street is down.

· The Selectmen received an email regarding regional parking in Ayer for Ashby train users.
· The Assessors’ office will be open from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. during the month of August.

· The Ashby Recycling Center Transfer Station will be open from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on Saturday, August 23rd.  The RCTS has a Book Donation Drop-off container located at the facility.  For more information contact Got Books at 978-664-6555 or donate@gotbooks.com.

· 5’x8’ Funeral American Flag donations for the cemeteries in Town would be appreciated.  Anyone interested in making a donation please contact Bill Seymour, Sr. at 386-5532.
· The Selectmen have received the following mail, email, memos and faxes:

· Weekly Highway Department Work Logs

· Conservation Commission Minutes from August 6, 2008

· Memo from Town Counsel regarding Amendment to Intermunicipal Agreements
· UMASS Extension Flyer regarding Green School Course
·  Invitation from MMA to enter the Municipal Innovation Award Program
· Public Service Announcements:

+
All eligible individuals (seniors and ADA qualified) wishing to participate in the Meals on Wheels Program should contact Angie Godin at 386-6800.  Meals are only $1.00 and are now delivered Monday through Friday around noon.

+
MART Shuttle Service is available to all eligible (60 years or older, ADA qualified) individuals.  Ashby residents may use the van on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays for medical appointments and shopping.  Interested residents should call Jennifer Collins Monday through Thursday at 386-2501, ext. 11 to apply and schedule use.

+
Current Board, Committee, and Department Vacancies:  Conservation Commission, Historical Commission and ZBA

